
Year 10 Captains’ Speech – Semester 1 

Awards Assembly 

 

Good morning/afternoon everyone, we are the Year 10 captains for 2025, Isla 

and Hue. 

It’s been an eventful first semester. Exams were a stressful week, but we all tried 

our best and got through it. We’ve worked hard in our subjects, and the exams 

gave us a chance to show our teachers what we had learned. All of our hard 

work has paid off, with a lot of us even getting to experience our first SACs in 

our early VCE classes, which has been a new challenge but also an invaluable 

experience. 

This year's camp to Central Australia was such an exciting experience for 

everyone who went. Many students in our year level experienced a once-in-a-

lifetime opportunity and went on all sorts of adventures, and those who didn't 

got a taste of what working life is like by completing work experience. Some of 

us went to our old primary schools, worked in trades, retail, and customer 

service, giving us valuable insight into life beyond high school. 

Sporting this semester has been particularly eventful, being able to participate 

in activities such as swimming, cross country, netball, table tennis, and more. 

Many of the participants even made it to division and regionals, which is a 

huge achievement for our school. 

In arts, we have created many showcases for us to show off our talents, like 

Mid-Year Melodies, Battle of the Bands, and the Voice and Piano Showcase, 

all of which were successes. A lot of our students are also working hard on their 

production for this year, Popstars, which consists of 90s pop songs and lots of 

fun. 

In the upcoming semester, there is a lot to look forward to! Activities include: 

VCE Arts camp, Year 10 Formal, getting to pick our subjects for VCE, athletics 

carnival, and more. It’s going to be packed! 

We hope you all have a restful and enjoyable school holiday and try to keep 

warm! 

 

Isla Canning and Hue-Martin Webb 

 


